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is described in the schedule hereunder written all
which part together with the boundaries thereof
is delineated and set forth on the map or plan
hereunto annexed shall upon and from the day of
the date of the publication in the London Gazette
of any Order of Your Majesty in Council ratify-
ing this scheme as aforesaid become and be
constituted a separate district for spiritual pur-
poses and that the same shall be named ' The
District of Saint Martin Dover.'

" And we further recommend and propose that
the whole right of patronage of the said district
so recommended to be constituted and when such
district shall have become a new parish as afore-
said then of the said new parish and the nomi-
nation of the minister or Incumbent thereof shall
without any assurance in the law other than this
scheme and any duly gazetted Order of Your
Majesty in Council ratifying the same and upon
and from the day of the date of the publication
of such Order in the London Gazette as aforesaid
be assigned to and be absolutely vested in and
shall and may be exercised by the said Francis
Augustus Bevan, John Francis William Deacon,
Henry Martyn Mowll, William Hugh Falloon,
and William Hagger Barlow their heirs and
assigns for ever.

" And we further recommend and propose that
nothing herein contained shall prevent us from
recommending and proposing any other measures
relating to the matters aforesaid or any of them
in accordance with the provisions of the said Acts
or any of them or any other Act of Parliament.

" The SCHEDULE to which the foregoing
Scheme has reference.

" The District of Saint Martin Dover being:—
"All that part of the new parish (sometime

particular district) of Christ Church Hougham-in-
Dover in the county of Kent and in the diocese
of Canterbury which is bounded upon the north
partly by the new parish of Saint Bartholomew
Charlton-by-Dover and partly by the parish of
Poulton upon the west by the parish of Hougham
all in the said county and diocese and upon the
remaining sides that is to say upon the south-
east and upon the north-east by an imaginary
line commencing at the point where the boun-
daries of the said parish of Hougham the new
parish of Trinity Dover in the said county and
diocese and the said new parish of Christ Church
Hougham-in-Dover all meet which point is upon
the boundary of that portion of the propel ty of
the War Department which is known as ' The
Citadel' and extending thence north-eastward
along the boundary of the said property for a
distance of fifty chains or thereabouts to a point
opposite to the middle of Belgrave-road and
extending thence north-westward to and along
the middle of Belgrave-road for a distance of
five chains or thereabouts to a point opposite to
the north-eastern end of the wall or fence form-
ing the south-eastern boundary of the premises
of the Belgrave Infants' School and extending
thence south-westward to and along the said
wall or fence for a distance of two hundred and
thirteen feet or thereabouts to the south-eastern
end of the wall or fence • forming the south-
western boundary of the last-mentioned premises
and extending thence north-westward along the
last-mentioned wall or fence for a distance of
forty-six feet or thereabouts to the south-western
end of the wall or fence forming the north-western
boundary of the same premises and extending
thence north-eastward along the last-mentioned
wall or fence for a distance of one hundred and
ninety-seven feet or thereabouts to its north-
eastern end upon the south-western side of
Belgrave-road and extending thence first north-
eastward to and then north-westward along the
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middle of Belgrave-road for a distance of eight
chains or thereabouts to its junction with Folke-
stone-road and extending thence south-westward
along the middle of Folkestone-road for a dis-
tance of two chains or thereabouts to a point
opposite to the south-eastern end of the north-
eastern side of the road called or known as Glen
Grove and extending thence north-westward
along the said north-eastern side of the last-
named road for a distance of three chains or
thereabouts to its present north-western end and
continuing thence north-westward in precisely
the same direction and in a straight line for a
distance of eleven chains or thereabouts to the
boundary which divides the said new parish of
Christ Church Hougham-in-Dover from the said
new parish of Saint Bartholomew Charlton-by-
Dover."

And whereas drafts of the said scheme have,
in accordance with the provisions of the secondly
hereinbefore mentioned Act, been transmitted to
the patrons and to the Incumbent of the new .
parish out of which it is intended that the district
recommended in such scheme to be constituted
shall be taken. And whereas a period of one
calendar month has elapsed since the said drafts
were transmitted to the said patrons and Incum-
bent and such patrons and Incumbent have made
no objections to such scheme.

And whereas the said scheme has been
approved by His Majesty in Council: now,
therefore, His Majesty, by and with the advice
of His said Council, is pleased hereb}' to ratify
the said scheme, and to order and direct that the*
same and every part thereof shall be effectual
in law immediately from and after the time when
this Order shall have been duly published in the
London Gazette pursuant to the said Acts; and
His Majesty, by and with the like advice, is
pleased hereby to direct that this Order be
forthwith registered by the Registrar of the said
diocese of Canterbury. A. W. FitzRoy.

At the Court at Buckingham Palace, the llth
day of August^ 1903.

PRESENT,
The KING'S Moat Excellent Majesty in Council.

WHEREAS by sections SA, 4, and OA of the
Local Government Board's Provisional

Order Confirmation (No. 10) Act 1895, Session 1
it is provided that if at any time thereafter it shall
appear that the number of citizens on the
citizens' roll in ^,he two wards by the Order
constituted in the Walton District shall be seven
thousand five hundred and upwards it shall be
the duty of the Council of the city (thereinafter
referred to as "the Council") within three
months from such citizens' roll coming into
operation to petition the Queen to increase the
number of wards in the Walton District from
two to three and the number of the Councillors
in the City Council by three and the number of
Aldermen by one and it shall be lawful for Her
Majesty by Order in Council to increase the
number of wards councillors and aldermen
accordingly and all provisions of section thirty
sub-sections two to fifteen inclusive of the
Municipal Corporations Act 1882 shall subject
as aforesaid apply accordingly and that the*
provisions of section three shall apply mutatis
mutandis to the added part of West Derby
(meaning thereby the West Derby District
comprising the Fairfield and West Derby Wards
mentioned in the Warrant hereinafter recited).
And that if at any time thereafter it shall appear


